
TEXAS MEDICAL RADIOLOGIC TECHNOLOGY BOARD  

EDUCATION COMMITTEE  

MEETING MINUTES 

June 29, 2018 

 

The meeting was called to order at 12:33 p.m. by Committee Chair Melanie “Shannon” Lutz, 

MRT. Committee members present were Anthony “Tony” Jaso, Faraz Khan, M.D., Shannon 

Lutz, MRT and Scott Morren, MRT.  

 

Agenda Item 2 - Discussion, recommendation and possible action regarding Hardship  

Permits. Ms. Tuthill discussed the requirements for a hardship exemption as well the latest 

changes to the statutory requirements to meet the exemption. There was no action taken. 

 

Agenda Item 3 – Discussion, recommendation and possible action regarding standards for  

the approval of Non-Certified Technician (NCT) training programs and instructors. 

Ms. Tuthill discussed the requirements NCT training programs must meet in order to provide a  

training program and gave an update on staff’s proposed rulemaking process for possible 

amendments to the training program approval process. The Board directed staff to move forward 

accordingly. 

 

Agenda Item 4 – Discussion, recommendation and possible action regarding accreditation 

of Limited Medical Radiologic Technology (LMRT) programs. Ms. Johnston presented 

information regarding accreditation gaps for certain training programs and the effect on an 

applicant’s eligibility for certification.  The board gave direction to staff to handle on a case by 

case basis. There was no action was taken. 

 

Agenda Item 5 – Discussion, recommendation and possible action regarding standards for 

the approval of Limited Medical Radiologic Technology (LMRT) certificate programs and 

instructors.  Ms. Tuthill discussed the requirements LMRT training programs must meet in 

order to obtain approval by the MRT Board and gave an update on staff’s proposed rulemaking 



process for possible amendments to the training program approval process.  The Board directed 

staff to move forward accordingly. 

 

Agenda Item 6 - There being no further business, Dr. Khan moved to adjourn. Ms. Waddell 

seconded. All voted in favor. The motion carried and the meeting was adjourned at 1:07 p.m. 

 

 
 


